
















Public Comment  
December 7, 2016 Board Meeting 

Good morning. My name is Justine Cuccia. I am a public member of the Battery Park City 
Committee of CB-1 and one of the founders of Democracy4BPC.org.  
 
1) First: Thank you for your recent positive decisions: allowing public comment like this, 
working groups on bike safety and senior programming, decision on South End arcades, etc. 
There is more to say ‘thank you’ for, but the need to finish in two minutes calls for brevity. 
 
2) Second: As you know, Robert Douglass died yesterday. As much as anybody, he was the 
visionary whose leadership made happen Battery Park City and the ongoing renaissance of 
Lower Manhattan as a residential district. I applaud the BPCA’s Resolution to name the West 
Thames pedestrian bridge after him, and urge that this Board do everything in its power to honor 
his contribution in this way. 
 
3) Third: Echoing Tammy Meltzer’s statement, I commend the BPCA for taking an important 
step by asking residents and CB-1 to help guide its decisions on bicycle safety and senior 
programming. Please move further in this positive direction by creating similar working groups 
to focus on other, even more important topics, like South End Avenue, Wagner Park, resiliency, 
affordability, and more. Inviting the Community Board and the public to the table at the 
beginning of the process, to get our input, ideas and historical perspective about our community, 
will give the BPCA credibility, and will be both more effective and less expensive than surveys 
that are premature and less than comprehensive, thereby creating value for both the Board and 
the community. 
 
4) Fourth, while we know that the Governor appoints members of this board, we also know that 
he informally consults with Authority staff and current board members about finding qualified 
candidates. These is no shortage of such qualified prospects living here right now. Please urge 
the Governor and his staff to consider this pool as he seeks to fill the two BPCA board seats that 
are currently vacant. 
 
5) Fifth, please work with us on a comprehensive solution for the ground lease in Battery Park 
City, both for renters and condo owners. Only by extending the lease past its current end in 2069, 
and rolling back ground rent payments (rather than merely reducing future increases) will we be 
able to save Battery Park City as a middle class residential district. But unless we make both of 
these things happen, the people who made this community a success will be forced out. Many of 
them already have been; action needs to be taken now to stem the tide. 
 
6) Finally, thanks for the BPCA’s help (and in particular Dennis Menial’s) so far in the effort the 
to save St. Joseph’s Chapel. Please continue to work with us on this push. Without your help, a 
house of worship that is older than Battery Park City itself, and the official Catholic Memorial to 
September 11, will soon be gone. 
 
7) Thanks for listening, and thanks to Senator Daniel Squadron, Manhattan Borough President 
Gale Brewer, NYS Assembly-Member Deborah Glick, NYC Councilwoman Margaret Chin, 
U.S. Congressman Jerry Nadler and our other elected officials for their efforts to make these 
comments possible. 
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Good morning Chairman and esteemed Board Members.  My name is 
Tammy Meltzer and I am one of the local stakeholders and a member 
of CB1.  I wanted to take this opportunity to personally say thank you 
for the start of a more transparent process and a shift in direction 
towards partnering with the community.  The newly formed working 
group for bicycle safety along the esplanade is a good example of this.  
 
I am encouraged and hope to see this as a shift to bring the 
community back as a partner through Socratic dialogue in more than 
one project.   
 
I urge you to ensure that the previously announced meetings to be 
held with NYC Department of Transportation regarding South End 
Avenue redesign include the community board as a partner at that 
meeting.  The community has shown it's willingness to work with NYC 
DOT and the BPCA before and we look forward to being considered a 
collaborator and asset in the process.   
 
The concept to engage the Community Board with Socratic dialogue in 
the conceptualization of a project is the way to rebuild the relationship, 
return all to a more open process and as in the past it has been shown 
to yield more information than a starter survey. 
 
Our interests are in line to improve the quality of life in our 
neighborhood and our collaboration will make all of the steps in a 
process stronger together.  

Thank you and Happy Holidays. 
 


